
TOWN OF SANDY CREEK 

WATER ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

 

Date: July 31, 2017 

Place: Sandy Creek Town Hall 

Water Advisory Committee Members Present: Norma Newman, Roy Narish, Wayne Miller, 

Pat McDougal, and Cindy Love. Absent: Alternate Cheryl Yerdon.  

Others Present: Michael Kastler, Brittany Washburn, Bonnie Reid, and Mike Jennings. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:07 PM by Chairman Norma Newman with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.  

 

A motion was made by Cindy Love, and seconded by Wayne Miller, to approve the June 26
th

 

minutes, all in favor. 

5 Ayes  Newman, Narish, Miller, McDougal, and Love. 

  0 No 

Motion carried. 

 

Bonnie Reid inquired about funding for the water project. Norma Newman explained that we 

have sent in our application for funding. Mike Kastler explained that our application was lacking 

a few items beyond our control. We are still waiting on approval from the Comptroller’s office.  

 

Mike Jennings asked when, in a perfect world, the new water district would be starting. Mike 

Kastler explained that we will not know our results of the funding until September or October at 

the earliest. If the application is not approved then we would need to resubmit our application in 

May or June of next year. The Town Board recently voted to form the District.  

 

Mike Jennings also expressed his approval of the new automatic water salesman at 99 Weaver 

Road. He said it is cheaper than paying to have his water delivered to his well.  

 

Wayne Miller requested that we add information about the automatic water salesman to the 

website. 

 

Mike Kastler gave an update. The water salesman is being used daily. Hydrants in both water 

districts have been mowed and exercised. Quite a few people have had their well water tested.  

Several have been positive for Coliform and/or E. Coli. There was a great turnout for the meeting 

at the Sportsman’s Club regarding flooding information. FEMA will be meeting with Town 

Supervisor Nancy Ridgeway on Tuesday to discuss their results.    

 

Chairman Norma Newman informed everyone about an email Tammy Miller received from a 

homeowner regarding the contaminated wells from the flooding.  

 

Chairman Newman asked the committee if they had any questions or concerns about the Map 

Plan and Report. Wayne Miller had the same question as last month regarding page 7. Mike 

Kastler explained the wording to Mr. Miller. Further clarification from Barton & Loguidice may 

be needed.   

 

The most recent Barton & Loguidice water update was also discussed.  



Chairman Newman let the committee know that there are a couple EDUs that she needs to 

research and discuss at the next meeting.       

  

Next Meeting Date:  Monday, August 28, 2017 at 6pm.   

 

On motion by Roy Narish, seconded by Cindy Love, and carried unanimously, the meeting was 

adjourned at 6:32 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Brittany M. Washburn 

Water Clerk 

 


